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Cascade to Coast Annual Report

1. 2017-2018 Officers



SubsectionPresident – Jeff Kinney, City of Albany
541-917-7628, Jeff.kinney@cityofalbany.net

Subsection Vice President - vacant

Subsection Treasurer - Jaime Porter, Rainbow Water District
541-746-1676, jamie@rwdonline.net

Subsection Web Manager - Trevor Stroh, EWEB
541-685-7840, Trevor.Stroh@eweb.org

Subsection Lending Librarian - Dean Hill, Rainbow Water District
541-746-1676, dean@rwdonline.net

Subsection Short School Registrar - Lori Servin, Action Registration
360-314-4900, lori@actionreg.com

Director/Past President 2017 – 2019 Jim Pex, Century West Engineering
541-322-8962, jpex@centurywest.com

2. 2016 Subsection activities summary

Ridgeview Site Tour – February 11, 2016

Best Tasting Water – February 25, 2016

Short School – March 12-15, 2016

Subsection Business Meeting – April 27, 2016

Subsection Golf Tournament – July 28, 2016

Wine for Water (WFP) Auction – July 28, 2016

Wine for Water $7,525.00
Short School $281.62
Golf Tournament $393.55
Subsection Donation $500.00

TOTAL $8,700.17

Sensor Meter Training – November 30, 2016

Subsection End of Year Meeting – December 15, 2016

Three Upcoming Training Opportunities

Mark your calendars for these upcoming events!

mailto:jamie@rwdonline.net
mailto:Trevor.Stroh@eweb.org
mailto:dean@rwdonline.net
mailto:lori@actionreg.com
mailto:jpex@centurywest.com


City of Albany Tour of Canal, Fish Screens, Dam, and Hydro Facility

Thursday, November 17th from 9:30 am - 1:30 pm

meet at 300 Vine Street, Albany

Albany's water treatment plant takes water from the Santiam-Albany Canal. We will start and end the tour at the 
Vine Street Water Treatment Plant. The tour will take 2.5-3 hours. We will form carpools to travel to the headgates, 
then return to Vine Street for lunch catered by Novak's Hungarian Restaurant. This tour does not provide CEUs, but 
we encourage participation to learn from the Albany folks while you network with other operators. We are charging a 
flat fee of $20 to cover coffee, donuts, and the catered lunch.

Click here to register:   

C2C Albany Water System Tour

2016 Annual Oregon Health Authority Regulatory Update

and Cascade to Coast Annual Business Meeting

Thursday, December 15th from 11:30 am - 1:30 pm

at Sizzler Restaurant, 1010 Postal Way, Springfield

Dave Leland retires from the Oregon Health Authority on December 31! Dave will return to his home Subsection to 
give one final presentation on pending changes to the regulations that guide our industry. This training is approved 
for 0.1 CEU. You may purchase lunch from Sizzler on your own. After the training we will hold our annual business 
meeting to adopt a Subsection budget and provide updates on Short School and other Subsection activities.

8th Annual Cascade to Coast Wine for Water

 
 
When
Thursday July 28, 2016 from 6:00 
PM to 9:00 PM PDT
Add to Calendar
  

Where
Sweet Cheeks Winery
27007 Briggs Hill Rd
Eugene, OR 97405 

Dear James, 

You are invited to the 8th Annual PNWS-AWWA Cascade to 
Coast "Wine for Water" benefit for Water For People! The wine 
and craft beer tasting fundraiser will take place on July 28th at 
Sweet Cheeks Winery outside Eugene, Oregon.

This fun event features a silent auction, live music, wine 
tasting, beautiful views, appetizers, and a local food cart for 
additional food options. Justin Ford from Murray Smith & 
Associates will share his experience as a project volunteer with 
Water For People in Bolivia.
  
The proceeds will benefit Water For People, a non-profit 
organization that supports the development of locally 
sustainable drinking water resources, sanitation facilities, and 
hygiene education programs in developing countries.
  

Tickets are $20 online or $25 at the door, and includes a 
beverage when you arrive!

 
To buy tickets, click on the link below.

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__r20.rs6.net_tn.jsp-3Ff-3D0017fooay86xVNA79IgELw4cvxCqWnz7dSzBpH9-2Dc1S079Pupt5gALMe0lpM3ofP-5F0rt0HPl3gtk5yTMHNQVMq3UZy-5F0noFRQUbApUyF3pTQt9gG6b1QeU-2DmAtt307veroY6XIrdAOeWDkv4eCQbN9-5FR7kNqT8Hrsqc2UoiZK702EZLSyvlggWAkdRj6mhAqYr45XXfdnDtcciys3ykOYyyFJw6BcYUnx1Dnyfs6IsAE1jZCkC5QqN603bvHeuohdpj-26c-3DV6kWgtkHJZ3VMgw27sJPT8yEcVOKQ0q-2Dh1biccXkc7uFnUt-5F14YTzQ-3D-3D-26ch-3DODoxR8hpgNiaVLxqIzl-2DQLNXUUJ2i-2Dt4SDCgX-5Fn-2DLf-2DwRwYu8jxwiQ-3D-3D&d=DQMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=grbLCZaAbs8LJFp28BhDVf3lKh0aUmWv7hO9lKcaRrs&m=yyZRNrhK8eLjluUuCmIMmhYWtqt4O0Zt4gjQC2JcGok&s=3SRC25xvLloMl7SeCe4Iy4xI_m2aq9UkJCDrIEPISOs&e=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lCJb4MWwK_US3jAyg637zNEsAiiFL1QTFKTHpjvrY0uGi8MyIzNR9LfFYDT8tCZjy-oXXvjULAxq_MfOR2-VXjqsI6pjxOSO-nGRQPy1Th-p3NQHq8Q5WfE-i_lXXakzXksNiDW3xeF6kfWcRjjpk-Xfrr0jCF7NAE3SedX6DqZE8DeneeJcXZE1U3ui7_mZN18YfGN2L6emB2mQmT3nydU1-12gWySI06pS2Rrxyfdc2HYIHD-trEfPVFWi6i7eA_iI7vKaY70=&c=MQiwo3-qawmHcYJVvEbfsD6v0QckgOLXv5Lfld3I4zEd70PYdV1nrQ==&ch=RyXc-BlJcU13VyPMyfk_NxfgMyPsUmFLawP3R5QXmZLhE-01noGnFw==


Driving Directions 

Get more information

Buy Tickets!

Thank you for supporting Water For People. If you have any 
questions about registration, sponsorship, or the event, please 
contact us. We look forward to seeing you at the Sweet Cheeks 
Winery! 
 
Sincerely,

 
Casey Lyon

PNWS-AWWA

casey.lyon@state.or.us 

541-726-2587 ext 31

2017 Cascade to Coast Short School Sunday, March 12th through Wednesday, March 15th at the Valley River Inn, 
Eugene

Registration will open in early January. Registration information and additional information will be provided at a later 
date. Get this on your calendar now!

Seeking Nominations For Subsection Officers!

Our Board Officers will temporarily appoint people to serve until May. We will hold a spring election for members to 
vote nominees into a full year of office.

The PNWS Trustees met earlier this month and approved the Subsection's requested change to our Bylaws. We are 
now able to fill vacant positions.

Kevin Wyckoff took a position in Washington and had to resign as Secretary, so we are accepting nominations for the 
Subsection Secretary as well as new Director positions to expand the Board and help us divide up the workload.

Our Board will temporarily appoint people to serve until May. We will then hold a spring election for members to 
vote nominees into a full year of office.

Please email President Jim Pex at JPex@CenturyWest.com to nominate yourself or someone else for the Secretary or 
a Director position.

If you have questions about getting involved and supporting the Subsection, please contact our C2C Treasurer Jamie 
Porter at jamie@RWDonline.net or our C2C Vice President Jeff Kinney at Jeff.Kinney@cityofalbany.net

**NEW** Training Opportunity!

Sensus Meter & Automation Training

When: November 30th, from 8:30 am to 2:30 pm

Where: EWEB's Roosevelt Operations Center in Eugene.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lCJb4MWwK_US3jAyg637zNEsAiiFL1QTFKTHpjvrY0uGi8MyIzNR9PhbCZ1zG0LmAB6DRXzi2MW4FSCyU6r7pePboxeIWDakvSyUM7J7WtcllbD4RUGc5XsDkXCX_T_lNpGUPCLd1UDrSJuoRdWC9opS3DIelqz9c0gheXhCvGantMesmUiKYhGEOnErm62xF6DiWYqQgX6c6yfIekwnmZQqxdyuhAUYSD0gigCHwfJxzd8wA4mO-fuGbKcF1W8M&c=MQiwo3-qawmHcYJVvEbfsD6v0QckgOLXv5Lfld3I4zEd70PYdV1nrQ==&ch=RyXc-BlJcU13VyPMyfk_NxfgMyPsUmFLawP3R5QXmZLhE-01noGnFw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lCJb4MWwK_US3jAyg637zNEsAiiFL1QTFKTHpjvrY0uGi8MyIzNR9PhbCZ1zG0LmAB6DRXzi2MW4FSCyU6r7pePboxeIWDakvSyUM7J7WtcllbD4RUGc5XsDkXCX_T_lNpGUPCLd1UDrSJuoRdWC9opS3DIelqz9c0gheXhCvGantMesmUiKYhGEOnErm62xF6DiWYqQgX6c6yfIekwnmZQqxdyuhAUYSD0gigCHwfJxzd8wA4mO-fuGbKcF1W8M&c=MQiwo3-qawmHcYJVvEbfsD6v0QckgOLXv5Lfld3I4zEd70PYdV1nrQ==&ch=RyXc-BlJcU13VyPMyfk_NxfgMyPsUmFLawP3R5QXmZLhE-01noGnFw==
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07ec8l45ck2be51a21&c=364e0f00-1150-11e6-83bb-d4ae529cde13&ch=36f28c60-1150-11e6-83dc-d4ae529cde13
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ec8l45ck2be51a21&c=364e0f00-1150-11e6-83bb-d4ae529cde13&ch=36f28c60-1150-11e6-83dc-d4ae529cde13
mailto:casey.lyon@state.or.us
mailto:jpex@centurywest.com
mailto:jamie@rwdonline.net
mailto:Jeff.kinney@cityofalbany.net


We want to thank our sponsors, Sensus, Ferguson Waterworks, and EWEB, for sharing this training opportunity with 
us and giving the Subsection an opportunity to earn some revenue from this event. Register now to reserve a spot 
before the space fills up!

Click the flyer link for additional information.

The cost is only $35 and this includes lunch and CEUs.

Click here to register:   Take me to the registration page!  

Subsection Meeting Reminder

2016 Annual Oregon Health Authority Regulatory Update and Cascade to Coast Annual Business Meeting

Thursday, December 22th from 11:30 am - 1:30 pm at Sizzler Restaurant, 1010 Postal Way, Springfield

Today is Dave Leland's last day working for the Oregon Health Authority. Dave, on behalf of Cascade to Coast Subsection, we wish 
you a happy retirement!

Casey Lyons has graciously offered to take Dave's presentation and give us the annual regulatory update, so we are happy to 
report that we are still able to offer 0.1 CEU for our lunch training. Thanks, Casey!

We know that some utilities were hit pretty hard by last week's winter storm, and many are still recovering from tree damage and 
power outages. It may be hard to get away, but if you can join us for lunch we would love to see you and share some information 
that could be useful to you and your utility.

You may purchase lunch from Sizzler on your own. After the training we will hold our annual business meeting to consider a 
Subsection budget, any mid-term officer appointments, and provide updates on Short School and other Subsection activities.

Please contact any of us to nominate officers or give other suggestions:

President Jim Pex at JPex@CenturyWest.com 

Vice President Jeff Kinney at Jeff.Kinney@cityofalbany.net 

Treasurer & Acting Secretary Jamie Porter at jamie@RWDonline.net 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__r20.rs6.net_tn.jsp-3Ff-3D001362tOMqATpSV2tDREzX1O5ex2wDGC0SFNyysWtSsh3BmQDOs4G2GahrkwtvLXZT0kR5dHWfXfR7MOE4c8ulW6CwzdXUaWKUO5mKNT7YC7aR4iI2FjrSBgDHqbGE3YUubAj3dMn7SGmEEW22ZY6qf9kpzAS1ZkszAwrm5NFwJiaHOzXEEu8hrtN-2De6JW3DKma5m28puXaZPzI7vbw9UCxORh5YoCN63alwNvIplaI3dpBKfIPp33RUKbQEHbe2JO1-26c-3DXE2GKD1r4IrwWa0Ct-2DD2IuiW-2DWbbHWS0rz708ajjhVNq8duiWvlqMg-3D-3D-26ch-3Du-5F4imi-2D2lObkQY7rQ7RlvUCln3Zg7vl7d7jQHzQ7tXlyQboCf04Wbw-3D-3D&d=DQMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=grbLCZaAbs8LJFp28BhDVf3lKh0aUmWv7hO9lKcaRrs&m=1c5fX7Tm1n8WDEv3mt3vHWMbkE7cCIdzdzVU2aY5iVA&s=2WuWjWCt_9OEuDN7xe_UNTXl82yMsXk2SLleys3cEBI&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__r20.rs6.net_tn.jsp-3Ff-3D001362tOMqATpSV2tDREzX1O5ex2wDGC0SFNyysWtSsh3BmQDOs4G2GahrkwtvLXZT0wWjczgO-2DpU6M8DJTT5T-2DSy5NswfMQVNBk2rtuuPfJlF97ArwbtYl5wauupLBrzJZwAjQBfTSO8rtK8JLE-5FZ7w1mrV1EhXAybhObgnH7zjiZjaFzme4kWI2EH9vtetbyKf8vfIvQSHzAmuwl-2DsIK2RHdmdtwj8w21yfIDBJ9rY855lZITpzOgHF1tzmEReNEh99YyJwqL-2DQbsHnHvHwC4fg-3D-3D-26c-3DXE2GKD1r4IrwWa0Ct-2DD2IuiW-2DWbbHWS0rz708ajjhVNq8duiWvlqMg-3D-3D-26ch-3Du-5F4imi-2D2lObkQY7rQ7RlvUCln3Zg7vl7d7jQHzQ7tXlyQboCf04Wbw-3D-3D&d=DQMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=grbLCZaAbs8LJFp28BhDVf3lKh0aUmWv7hO9lKcaRrs&m=1c5fX7Tm1n8WDEv3mt3vHWMbkE7cCIdzdzVU2aY5iVA&s=H63IfdqGGZah_k66INdFObdJGDbDnkgF70NGcPvqDmY&e=
mailto:jpex@centurywest.com
mailto:Jeff.kinney@cityofalbany.net
mailto:jamie@rwdonline.net


 April Business Meeting & Presentation

Date



Wednesday, April 27th, 2016

Presentation 

Jeffrey Petersen
Water Management Specialist, EWEB

Water Conservation Programs at Eugene Water & Electric Board 

Description

Cascade to Coast Subsection 2016 - 2017 Officer Election:

At this meeting we will discuss on-going Subsection Business. Most importantly we will be electing officers for 
2016-2017 by secret ballot. This is your chance to influence how we do what we do. We are still looking for 

members willing to serve in different roles including Secretary, Young Professionals Liaison, Short School 
Committee, Water For People Committee. Or willing to serve in any other role you would like, to be involved 

with AWWA either locally or regionally.  

Nominations For Officer Position:
for President: Jim Pex, Century West Engineering

for Vice President: Jeff Kinney, City of Albany

for Secretary: Kevin Wyckoff, EWEB 

As well as a vote to amend subsection bylaws

Proposed bylaw changes include: 

  

Article VI: Dues and Funds. Delete requirement to have an interest bearing checking account. Accounts that 
give interest have higher fees, and low interest rates make this a bad option right now. 

 
Article VII: Officers and Members. Add language that the Board of Directors will consist of the existing four 
officers (President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer), and we will add up to four (4) Directors and the 
Immediate Past President for a maximum total of nine (9) board members. Directors will have additional duties 
to serve with Short School, Water For People, Career Fair, or other subsection activities.

Article VII: Officers and Members. New positions will still take office at the close of the annual Section 
conference in May, but we will add language to allow mid-year appointments to replace people that are unable 
to continue serving until the end of their term. Secretary position, like the Treasurer, may serve for multiple 
years.

Location



Sizzler Restaurant

1010 Postal Way

Springfield, OR 97477

https://www.sizzler.com/

Schedule

11:30-12:30 Lunch/Business meeting

Program begins at 12:30 pm

Contacts 
         John Stephens 541-520-2383 or john.stephens@eweb.org

Jim Pex 541.322.8962 x 108 or jpex@centurywest.com

Kevin Wyckoff 541-514-3001 or kwyckoff@pnws-awwa.org

Jamie Porter 541-746-1676 or jamie@rwdonline.net

 

Sign Up For Emails

AWWA PNWS Cascade to Coast Hydraulics and Pump Curve Training

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DocwgMs6SDewNOYXyJqJ0v7s75rVQ-QNSZV0gSqPW4pZQQgx4cr4xoSwR4qyZNehdDdS0SKGX21S9gEY56zzHH7gWxsowfpTCD3j8baF395d_W5Op9aFW6bdwY_q4nvx_bFpl6lkyXw4Jlh81llRyr21Onv4Szn7M8ED8FSQrLPh5PI-wCD59mhieOONvbSwVV_MapMCe2fQvkWsOZ6thykV3V9xcKaYLE0BXzyDRU2Lh27nw6nF3qv4oc_zz7K97NublXIsM5c=&c=COsP8cVHCv1GndbCPwpPGfvFaU5icKG81h-L2yGpCXpIs3pGzWyIAg==&ch=W4494w1gP8-XxytEAKKuRPhd1CwMBh5es8JTEuJ3XW3vUSIeJisKNw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DocwgMs6SDewNOYXyJqJ0v7s75rVQ-QNSZV0gSqPW4pZQQgx4cr4xoSwR4qyZNehvxiQxAkq-WIbfkn6GwtFwfjDE0XwbeiEcDOeRzb0YaqFYAS3wycQ_gYiSmg3NNFeoUxeS59k3x6JLoFcPUuWluzDeULA0ztLz62BOkvsIDw=&c=COsP8cVHCv1GndbCPwpPGfvFaU5icKG81h-L2yGpCXpIs3pGzWyIAg==&ch=W4494w1gP8-XxytEAKKuRPhd1CwMBh5es8JTEuJ3XW3vUSIeJisKNw==
mailto:john.stephens@eweb.org
mailto:jpex@centurywest.com
mailto:kwyckoff@pnws-awwa.org
mailto:jamie@rwdonline.net
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=ery6mkoab&p=oi&m=1114893115940&sit=6is9uoeib&f=57827f34-a461-47c1-a916-756191460134
http://ui.constantcontact.com/sa/fwtf.jsp?m=1114893115940&a=1124483763657&ea=jpex@centurywest.com


Dear James, 

Thank you for participation in the Hydraulics and Pump Curve 
course in January. We would like to inform you that CEU 
certificates have been posted to the Subsection Website. 
Please use the link below to view and print your certificate.

Cascade to Coast CEU Records

Sincerely,

John Stephens,
President, Cascade to Coast Subsection AWWA

For concerns or questions please contact:
Kevin Wyckoff,
Secretary, 
Cascade to Coast Subsection AWWA
Kwyckoff@pnws-awwa.org
541-514-3001

Cascade to Coast Water News

March 2016

Your connection to the Water Industry in Linn, Lincoln, Benton, Lane, Deschutes and Crook Counties  

The Cascade to Coast 
Subsection is your local 

connection to: 

 Enhance your 
technical knowledge, 

Hello Cascade to Coast Subsection members,

Last month was exciting for our Subsection. We held the Best Tasting 
water competition in Eugene on February 25th. Sweet Home won the 
Competition this year with Tumalo Well coming in 2nd and Bend placing 
3rd.  

At that event this year we also held the meter madness competition. 
This exciting event was hosted by Gerald Arrendondo with the City of 
Salem. Winning this event was Eric Carlson with Rainbow Water District 
in Springfield Oregon. Eric has a competing engagement during the 
Boise Conference, so won't be able to represent us in 
Boise. Congratulations to the 2nd Place winner Kris Smith of Avion 
Water,  who will be heading to Boise in May to compete in this year's 
PNWS AWWA Meter Madness competition. Go Kris!!

Thank you all for your support of Cascade to Coast and See you all at 
short School Valley river coming up March 13, 2016

 

Thank you all for your support of your Subsection.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0019ShBvbinURjfBObi2R1O_Pgf9vIMI8BxTpLz7aBYzZoSmi4O6pUWJPHNEOL8iJ3wVQ5t2AKFKDA0i4MN4wA-oL61esNPV96aKE0aMfaIZlM5oIeyKGvnJ3b7g-NKYIZlRo7hA60Y5bqe2qqTK3OseVq9SjJZPdoF3PtmN9ITzEuSGsaAtJFsHDMN41o4Lp2gqJmIReJLtUcsorGlL38rIHuwZMhZ5ijyq_uXl4igeWmhwkOZYGqf_HPSpS-nZgWE&c=Z5gKXKL9yN1S_79Uy5U-_lsTs1vK_eGDNIhWhpaWPGNMM4acYYbUZQ==&ch=yCV_vxZVLACv3NqToYtCPYzgRHUuOEdwhqfHy0CyCwPrlhF90ASUGw==
mailto:Kwyckoff@pnws-awwa.org


management and 
decision-making 
skills.

 Connect with 
industry leaders to 
get ahead or find 
your next job.

 Make a difference in 
your local 
community.

 Connect with water 
professionals around 
the world to discover 
solutions that work.

Upcoming Events

 
3/13/16 - 3/16/16:

Short School
Valley River Inn Eugene, OR

 

Quick Links

Cascade to Coast 
Subsection

PNWS-AWWA

Water For People

PNWS-AWWA YPs

John Stephens

President, Cascade to Coast

Now accepting nominations for 
2016-17 Officers

We would like to remind everyone that current Subsection 
President John Stephens' term will be ending this coming May. 
With his departure Jim Pex will move into the Presidency and 
Kevin Wyckoff will become Vice President. This leaves us 
looking for nominations for Subsection Secretary. In addition 
to the Secretary role we are seeking new members for our 
Subsection Committees.

Voting will occur at the April Business Meeting. Details of that 
meeting will be published soon. So watch your email for the 
announcement!!!

Secretary:

This is a great way to serve as an integral part of our 
organization. Learn great job skills, while gaining great 
connections throughout the organization. The secretary's 
primary responsibilities revolve around coordinating 
communications with our members and officers, taking 
minutes during business meetings and maintaining Subsection 
records.

 

Short School Committee:

Short School Committee will be looking for members to help 
plan the 2017 Short School.

Water For People:

Water For People Committee seeks members to help with 
fundraising events.

YP Committee: 
Young Professionals under 35 years old OR less than 10 years 
in the industry. Currently looking for a liaison to help the 
subsection work to fulfill the mission of the 2020 Vision 
Committee. Duties would involve attending monthly phone 
conferences and assisting with outreach to local colleges. 
Especially looking for YP's in Albany/Corvallis and Bend areas.

We would like to remind you that involvement in AWWA is a 
great way to support your industry while gaining valuable skills 
and contacts to take your career to the next level. 

Listed above are just a few of the positions we need help with. 
If you would like more information on these positions or want 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001badgD2Fck8zv60B6xq9bI89CVteTUzSHtO3k2KOhoKXKEq1KHIy6Bi_vX-6_emn1rfoJDCT5do-54S6dWwrlED-HUIG9-BJU_gGhFFX_vvHzzGq8OQ8JMY1DutgtJJG2naRY6FjhglvGVMRb00M7sYeqz8neCJuni6DDWVyEnv0h7xdjG1WYJ9pDbvlefBClMucEOwuoTJQwHuMwiRHmWStWe0D-q-dfj-Zr99pfyrWkEaqszDM6Xg==&c=PZFqG9uzVnPrsIKMTwvmmkclN4zFhrhYw5UfzasWFzpdsb5-tkBIjg==&ch=2hUyXIj8xIK7AnnJuqkSptCLbphsj3TaJRv4mxoRUF5zh_Gj3oqvjA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001badgD2Fck8zv60B6xq9bI89CVteTUzSHtO3k2KOhoKXKEq1KHIy6Bi_vX-6_emn1rfoJDCT5do-54S6dWwrlED-HUIG9-BJU_gGhFFX_vvHzzGq8OQ8JMY1DutgtJJG2naRY6FjhglvGVMRb00M7sYeqz8neCJuni6DDWVyEnv0h7xdjG1WYJ9pDbvlefBClMucEOwuoTJQwHuMwiRHmWStWe0D-q-dfj-Zr99pfyrWkEaqszDM6Xg==&c=PZFqG9uzVnPrsIKMTwvmmkclN4zFhrhYw5UfzasWFzpdsb5-tkBIjg==&ch=2hUyXIj8xIK7AnnJuqkSptCLbphsj3TaJRv4mxoRUF5zh_Gj3oqvjA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001badgD2Fck8zv60B6xq9bI89CVteTUzSHtO3k2KOhoKXKEq1KHIy6BkKZkrBAl_z0PnyiZwv0yJ3PevpLPteettNQNWkBVLbOoReCFhoHtD-kcg1L-Chp15CtOxzFaMUgZLXE86Tu7qcdpcUOp3WX-lmav3KjfAkds99281E_vN0=&c=PZFqG9uzVnPrsIKMTwvmmkclN4zFhrhYw5UfzasWFzpdsb5-tkBIjg==&ch=2hUyXIj8xIK7AnnJuqkSptCLbphsj3TaJRv4mxoRUF5zh_Gj3oqvjA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001badgD2Fck8zv60B6xq9bI89CVteTUzSHtO3k2KOhoKXKEq1KHIy6BmK6nBlqpr6CFI4zlzhMU3sbJwRAvYiUVJ3gahvRlHyScRbJq9AyPRVuwUno04fq7Q-eJSsgZB1lI0lVdSJRad2sdPLqOgae3It2jsUYgm1ZayNuuNhAXA0txQIhWOGiIA==&c=PZFqG9uzVnPrsIKMTwvmmkclN4zFhrhYw5UfzasWFzpdsb5-tkBIjg==&ch=2hUyXIj8xIK7AnnJuqkSptCLbphsj3TaJRv4mxoRUF5zh_Gj3oqvjA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001badgD2Fck8zv60B6xq9bI89CVteTUzSHtO3k2KOhoKXKEq1KHIy6BmK6nBlqpr6CC9lZ0QPwSuin49JQ8Sa4IigCqgGSFmyg0-vVYMw_7IeJJvqp7yiBVQ7ivfHArCCRllQ_xQ4KB37CVWhvt3_aQNDtEIZKQDU04zl1Rs9DVj-K81RfVs6nIVqfa_6lX8AYD3nHhs6mDfanRVGldjXXJiETFda2BlOLG8wgma4TQIM=&c=PZFqG9uzVnPrsIKMTwvmmkclN4zFhrhYw5UfzasWFzpdsb5-tkBIjg==&ch=2hUyXIj8xIK7AnnJuqkSptCLbphsj3TaJRv4mxoRUF5zh_Gj3oqvjA==


to discuss other ways to volunteer, please reply to this email. 

Volunteers Needed!!!
 

 

Coming up next month we have a lot of opportunities to 
volunteer. Linn-Benton Community College in Albany will be 

hosting a career fair April 20th. Oregon State University will be 
hosting the Spring Career Fair on April 27th. We may be 
adding more events this year, so watch your email for 

updates.

Treasurers Report

 

As of 2/25/16 Cascade to Coast had $19,524.51 in our bank 
account. We currently have $5,465.90 reserved to pay facility 
deposits and other 2016 Short School planning expenses, with 
the balance of $14,058.61 available for any other Subsection 
expenses. Profit from our Short School and Operator Training 
workshops is our primary source of income.

If this seems like a lot of money in the bank, let me put it in 
context for you. In 2015, our Short School had income of 
$46,416 and expenses of $46,211 for a very small $205 profit. 
Each year we have huge cash flow swings in our bank account 
as money comes in and goes out for Short School, and we 
have a chance to lose money as well as make money so we 
need to maintain a fairly large bank balance to cover 
contingencies.

December Meeting Minutes

The Best Tasting Water and Meter Madness Competitions were 
held at Oakshire Brewing, 207 Madison Street, Eugene, on 
February 25.

Water samples were collected earlier in the morning and 
briefly placed in a water bath to equalize temperatures then 



set out for at least half an hour to acclimate to room 
temperature before the judging began.

This year the panel of judges was assembled from our 
previous contest winners. Public Works Directors and Managers 
were asked to hand pick a representative from their utility. 
Our 2016 judges were:

· Cris Piccioni (from 2008 winner Corvalllis)

· Alex Prochot (from 2009 winner EWEB)

· Ron Humphries (from 2010 winner Albany)

· Scott LaRoque (CH2M) (from 2011 winner Sweet Home)

· Tyler Babich (from 2012-2015 winner Bend)

Members ate lunch while water taste testing began in a side 
room at about 11:30 am. A short business meeting began at 
12:13 pm. President John Stephens let a discussion on how to 
increase participation in the subsection and specifically 
increase attendance at our Short School. The following are 
some of the ideas that came up during discussion:

· Target LBCC and OSU students to connect with younger 
members starting their career

· Don't charge a higher fee for late Short School registration as 
this may discourage some last minute participation

· Fight to keep cost down in general as cost can be an issue for 
some employers

· Talk to your employers to let them know the importance of 
Subsection participation. More than just earning CEUs, point 
out the value of networking and meeting with vendors

· Survey the members to ask what they want at Short School. 
NEW topics are always interesting. Try some courses of 
different lengths to allow some longer sessions within the 
Short School

· Include items of interest for Small Systems that may be 
going primarily to OAWU. An example would be "How to 
implement a flushing program."

· Incorporate a half day tabletop exercise on how to practice 
ICS, including some ideas from ORWARN training that many 
operators may not be able to attend

At 12:30 pm Gerald Arredondo coordinated our Meter Madness 



Competition.

· 1st Place was Eric Carlson from Rainbow Water District, with 
a time of 33.8 seconds

· 2nd Place was Kris Smith from Avion, with a time of 34.0 
seconds

· 3rd Place was Jared Hosford from EWEB, with a time of 36.4 
seconds

Eric Carlson is unable to attend the PNWS Section Conference 
in Boise, so Kris Smith from Avion will represent Cascade to 
Coast at the Section-level Meter Madness event.

In the midst of the Meter Madness Competition, the Best 
Tasting Water Contest results were announced:

· 1st Place was Sweet Home

· 2nd Place was Tumalo Rim (Avion)

· 3rd Place was Bend

Congratulations to all of our winners and a big thank you to all 
who ran the contests, participated or just showed up to cheer 
on the contestants!

2016 9th

Annual Best Tasting Water Contest

and Meter Madness Competition



Thursday February 25th at High Noon

The 2016 AWWA Cascade to Coast Subsections 9th Annual Best Tasting 
Water Contest and Meter Madness Competition will be held at:

Oakshire Brewing

Public House: 207 Madison St Eugene, OR 97402

Office and Mailing Address: 225 Madison St Eugene, OR 97402

Itinerary and Procedure

9:30 Lonny arrive at Oakshire

9:45 to 10:00 Danielle and Brenda show up at Oakshire for setting up the water 
bath and check-in.

 (Hopefully upstairs)

Danielle, Brenda:

It has been confirmed that we can set up at 9:45 at Oakshire for check in 
upstairs with the water bath.

 Danielle and Brenda's Role and Responsibility will be for the water bath and water 
for the water bath, water can be acquired at Oakshire. Check in and labeling the 
bottles as they come in (I will assist) I will have the sign in sheet, sharpies, pens, 
extension cord and blue tape.

We will take a temperature and record the check in temperature AND we will take a 
temperature and record directly before the water is poured into the judge's glasses 
for consistency.

10:00 -10:30 check in.

 Take late samples ONLY if we can have the temperature up to the goal temperature 
by the time the judges begin to taste the water. Upon approval from the team.

11:15 take the water samples out of the water bath and set out in a dry cooler 
hidden from the judges and audience if possible.

11:30 The Tasting will begin.

Tim Sanders will select numbers and give the number to Danielle and Brenda to log 
which sample is being tasted and in which order.



Danielle and Brenda will pour the samples into the glasses.

Ray Pardee and DJ Will serve the Judges and pick up the glasses when they are 
finished scoring the samples. Let them take their time.

Sam Haynes will rinse and clean the judge's glasses and place on a table for the 
LAB (Danielle and Brenda) crew to pour into.

After the testing is completed we will have the judges join the Subsection members. 
We will need help moving their chairs and table.

12:30 Judges.

 I WILL HAND THE FLOOR TO THE JUDGES TO INTRODUCE THEMSELVES OF 
WHO THEY ARE - WHAT UTILITY THAT THEY REPRESENT - JOB 
DESCRIPTION HISTORY LAST BUT NOT LEAST BE PREPARED TO TALK 
ABOUT WHAT YOU EXPERENCED IN THE DIFFERENT TYPE OF WATERS THAT 
YOU TASTED AND SCORED.

At this time I will have arranged for the Judges lunches to be delivered so 
that they can eat lunch while they watch the meter madness competition. 
Lunch is on us to show our gratitude for your participation in this event as a 
Judge.

 

Lonny, DJ, Danielle, Brenda, and a Subsection Officer will go down stairs to 
tally up the judge's scores.

While we are tallying up the points John Stephens and Gerald Arredondo will be 
putting on a meter madness competition.

When we arrive back upstairs with the results I will hand the plaques to the Judges 
and a piece of paper for them to reveal who the 1st 2nd and 3rd place winners are.

We hope to announce the winners around 1:00

It is preferred for the all of us involved in serving water and pouring to eat at 1:15 
so that we can enjoy our lunch rather than trying to eat while we work as it is also a 
concern for us to not have food odors on our hands that could impart the taste and 
odor on the water that the judges are tasting.

I will get us some snacks to tie us over...hopefully this works for you all.

Looking forward to seeing everyone on Thursday February 25th. 

REMEMBER Entrants must have samples checked in between 10:30 and 
11:00.

Judging starts at 11:30 and THE FINAL RESULTSWILL BE ANNOUNCE 
AROUND NOON.

The winners will be announced while we are eating lunch. See you there!

 



Ridgewood View Site Tour

Join the Engineering Committee for a free tour of TVWD's Ridgewood View Reservoir project. Come see the reservoir 
and pump station taking shape. Meet at the job site trailer at 4pm. Please bring your own hardhat, vest, boots and safety 

glasses. AECOM and OBEC to Co-host a Happy Hour at the Dublin Pub following the tour.

When: Thursday February 11th, 2016  4:00-6:00pm

Where: Ridgewood View Reservoir 

10198 SW Ardenwood St

Portland, OR 97225

Cascade to Coast Water News
January 2016

Your connection to the Water Industry in Linn, Lincoln, Benton, Lane, Deschutes and Crook 
Counties  

The Cascade to Coast Subsection is 
your local connection to: 

Hello Cascade to Coast Subsection members,

This year the subsection has been working with the Short School 
Committee on weathering the departure of John Potts.  Lori Servin 
from Action Registration has come aboard to shadow John at the 2016 
Cascade to Coast Short School, to learn how the event is run. In 2017 
Lori will handle all registration and venue arrangements.

In the month of December we had our midyear business meeting 
with Dave Leland, Manager of Drinking Water Services at the Center 



 Enhance your technical 
knowledge, management 
and decision-making 
skills.

 Connect with industry 
leaders to get ahead or 
find your next job.

 Make a difference in your 
local community.

 Connect with water 
professionals around the 
world to discover solutions 
that work.

Upcoming Events

 
2/3/15:

OSU Non-Profit Career 
Fair

Corvallis, OR
 

2/3/15 - 2/5/15
Subsection Advisory 
Council and Winter 
Trustees Meeting
Vancouver, WA

Quick Links

Cascade to Coast Subsection

PNWS-AWWA

Water For People

PNWS-AWWA YPs

for Health Protection in the Public Health Division of Oregon Health 
Authority presenting  his Annual Regulatory Update.  Dave presented 
his yearly update on the state of public drinking water from the State 
of Oregon's point of view.

Earlier this month the Subsection hosted a training opportunity in on 
Pump Curves and Clay Valves. This course was presented by local 
distribution system expert Skeet Arasmith.  Thank you Skeet for this 
training!  The turnout for this event was 32 people. Funds from these 
courses goes back into the subsection for future training and 
scholarship opportunities.

Coming soon Announcements for upcoming events:

1)Best Tasting water

2)Water for people events

3)Cascade to Coast Golf Tournament.

4)April end of the year business meeting and election of new officers.

 

Thank you all for your support of your Subsection.

John Stephens

President, Cascade to Coast

Now accepting nominations for 
2016-17 Officers

We would like to remind everyone that current Subsection President John 
Stephens' term will be ending this coming May. With his departure Jim Pex will 
move into the Presidency and Kevin Wyckoff will become Vice President. This 
leaves us looking for nominations for Subsection Secretary. In addition to the 
Secretary role we are seeking new members for our Subsection Committees.

Secretary:

This is a great way to serve as an integral part of our organization. Learn great 
job skills, while gaining great connections throughout the organization. The 
secretary's primary responsibilities revolve around coordinating 
communications with our members and officers.

 
YP Committee: 
Young Professionals under 35 years old OR less than 10 years in the industry. 
Currently looking for a liaison to help the subsection work to fulfill the mission 
of the 2020 Vision Committee. Duties would involve attending monthly phone 
conferences and assisting with outreach to local colleges. Especially looking for 
YP's in Albany/Corvallis and Bend areas.

Water For People:
Water For People Committee seeks members to help with fundraising events.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XOd9unGXhYpYTcrL1vSNtvf4b6r16fbYpTiM4YOS_yKvXdUYDRQK_ysYFYq4FEAyW2xmQn-EW9tK9iBRpCaVTvQ0Z2tTrNWKePiSVFdKc6L10tLUrt3KiiasVa-gR59BdqVYDE5O-bOCzNgxbn46iBM1EcSmCzqGVd7-hPJCjXZHcTxHKsKJQJ56RNBpKpa1CzbmIeKqDg_PnHHUjku-qqy-wmSO4geoVOIonxZjUV0Ra7bfiyIEZA==&c=N6NIijwjNJ0_Z7JWSOs9hsFmhYyrGHIKGaNvt5He8wjFjt2q4WSHWA==&ch=LESuVhR6TNjHSq1skj3JaBUK66kw-1V2naL2vi8u_HomL__MT0Ldag==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XOd9unGXhYpYTcrL1vSNtvf4b6r16fbYpTiM4YOS_yKvXdUYDRQK__baT9gBdapwbAP5GZRfUkUCUAhs0k6IXsvwENGR63o8jPPh-sfUPLonVGzNvsyL_CaTbY4jMO8Qp6COREl6hYMEcm1dBysqZaXeBye_Nb2i_G0G8eelViA=&c=N6NIijwjNJ0_Z7JWSOs9hsFmhYyrGHIKGaNvt5He8wjFjt2q4WSHWA==&ch=LESuVhR6TNjHSq1skj3JaBUK66kw-1V2naL2vi8u_HomL__MT0Ldag==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XOd9unGXhYpYTcrL1vSNtvf4b6r16fbYpTiM4YOS_yKvXdUYDRQK_4kMm6WVhk2qFQlKz82vIw5kOTn7wqbx6sralJWKW8sBB8Per3YwmS1fng-0zGjTiiDLJ8a6qkjcbE2YiC9f4k9Thf7l5zwDzE2V-GXxg29jI61n6pQfabIXOhyk6MLzaQ==&c=N6NIijwjNJ0_Z7JWSOs9hsFmhYyrGHIKGaNvt5He8wjFjt2q4WSHWA==&ch=LESuVhR6TNjHSq1skj3JaBUK66kw-1V2naL2vi8u_HomL__MT0Ldag==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XOd9unGXhYpYTcrL1vSNtvf4b6r16fbYpTiM4YOS_yKvXdUYDRQK_4kMm6WVhk2ql9sxl0ilwb17DYMZhDoatkuPOBBdM8KxBBTFs0gXZ-I8gLnFGn6OIkNZsg5eezgHoWiCsLs1rMOiFQLmcF2cJcNmBPchUwpoKtdngvr4EAKaycwpHWVQJ8si2LnE41oTaXBdPMRtWs7cIaqKecoByGaMRjiO4kIGotN4_OgmkC8=&c=N6NIijwjNJ0_Z7JWSOs9hsFmhYyrGHIKGaNvt5He8wjFjt2q4WSHWA==&ch=LESuVhR6TNjHSq1skj3JaBUK66kw-1V2naL2vi8u_HomL__MT0Ldag==


Short School Committee:
Short School Committee will be looking for members to help plan the 2017 
Short School.

Volunteers Needed!!!
 

 

The 2016 Oregon State University Non-Profit Career Fair 
will be held February 3rd at OSU in Corvallis. We 

appreciate anyone who could plan to volunteer for an 
hour or two hour slot talking to students about careers in 

the water industry. 

Treasurers Report

As of 12/31/15 Cascade to Coast had $15,690 in our bank account. We 
currently have $2,951 reserved to pay facility deposits and other 2016 
Short School planning expenses, with the balance of $12,739 available 
for any other Subsection expenses. Profit from our Short School and 
Operator Training workshops is our primary source of income.

 

At the December meeting our members voted to fund one $750 LBCC 
scholarship and donate $750 to Water For People during 2016.

 

We had 32 people attend our January hydraulics workshop on pump 
curves and Cla-Val configurations. This was a great class and our 
Subsection was able to earn about $1,000 after paying for lunch and 
course materials. We want to thank Skeet Arasmith for donating his 
time and expertise to instruct us, and Springfield Utility Board for 
providing space to host the training.

3. 2017 Proposed schedule of meetings and events.

a) Short School – March 13-15
b) Wine for Water – July 27, 2017

i. Cascade to Coast Golf Tournament – July 27, 2017



c) Meetings not yet assigned dates
i. Spring Business Meeting

ii. Fall Business Meeting
iii. Year end meeting
iv. Specific training events are currently being worked on without finalized dates for 

advertisement.

4. 2017 Subsection Goals:

a) Finding consistent venues, personnel for the short school registration, and increase attendance.  In 
the last year, the subsection short school committee has decided to move the short school away 
from Valley River Inn to the Albany Convention Center.  Along with that change, in 2016 the 
subsection transitioned to a new registration group as the previous consultant decided to stop 
providing those services.  Last but not least, a drop in attendance combined with increased cost 
from Valley River Inn basically created a small net loss in revenue due to the mandatory food 
policy from Valley River.  In conclusion, the new venue should provide a better opportunity for 
financial success of the short school.  The new registration group should provide stability and 
marketing ability for the event as well.

b) Improve upon community fundraiser events.  Specifically the water for people auction and 
corresponding golf tournament which raised additional funds from our subsection.

c) Increase training opportunities throughout our vast subsection region.  
 
5. Copy of signature card form the bank/financial institution with signatures 

a) Signature card is existing and on file with the executive.
 
6. Affiliation Agreement signed by the Subsection President/Chair. (see attached)
 
7. Conflict of Interest Statement signed by each subsection officer. (see attached)

8. Subsection Financials
 
 AWWA CASCADE TO COAST (C2C) 
SUBSECTION 2016 YEAR END TREASURER’S 
REPORT

January 20, 2017

$15,690.25 BALANCE in KEY BANK CHECKING as of January 1, 2016

+$392.72 Annual Subsection allotment from PNWS AWWA
+$393.55 Golf Tournament Income
+$196.00 Sale of 4 rolls of stamps

+$42,405.00 2016 Short School income
($34,295 from Attendees / $250 from Sponsors / $7,860 from Vendors)

+$2,470.00 Operator Training Workshop registrations



$45,857.27 TOTAL INCOME

-$120.00 Career Fair registrations / Display supplies
-$0.00 Lending Library purchases

-$39.00 Officer Planning Meeting food/drink
-$1,432.63 Electronic processing (Constant Contact subscription / PayPal transaction fees)

-$43,440.05 2016 Short School expenses (does not include 2015 early coordination payment) 
($13,808.45 Coordinators / $29,631.60 for Meeting Rooms, Meals and Supplies)

-$7,392.75 2017 Short School expenses (advance Contract Coordinator deposit)
-$0.00 Donation: LBCC Student Scholarships (on hold pending satisfactory income)

-$256.98 Donation: Water For People (Wine For Water shirts & poster expenses)
-$500.00 Donation: Water For People (direct contribution to PNWS)
-$100.00 Golf Tournament Expense
-$196.00 Postage: Purchase of 4 rolls of stamps
-$498.31 Monthly Luncheon & Operator Training Workshop expenses

$53,975.72 TOTAL EXPENSES

$7,571.80 BALANCE in KEY BANK CHECKING as of December 31, 2016

NOTES: 2016 Short School had a loss of $5,900 in part due to some duplicate Contract 
Coordinator costs for job shadowing John Potts prior to his retirement.
2016 Operator Training Workshops had a profit of $875. 
Subsection bank balance decreased by $8,118.45 in 2016.

Sincerely, 

Jamie Porter
Treasurer, C2C Subsection



American 9Vater Works Association

PacificNorthwest Section

SUBSECTION BALANCE SHEET FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2016

Subsection Name: Cascade To Coast

BANK STATEMENT PERIOD: Jan 1  2016 THROUGH  Dec 31, 2016

PREVIOUS  BALANCE $15,690.25

DEPOSITS & ADDITIONS (Should total the income on the profit and loss statement) $45, 857.27

CHECKS & WITHDRAWLS (should total the expenses on the profit and loss statement) $53,975.72

ENDING BALANCE: $7,571.80



Print Form



American 9Vater Works Association

PacificNorthwest Section

SUMMARY REPORT OF SUBSECTION CASH RECEIPTS AND EXPENSES FOR 2016

Subsection  Number 23702616 Subsection Name: Cascade To Coast

1. Total Subsection Balance of Funds at beginning of the year: $15,690.25

2. Total receipts during the year. (Monies collected during the year): $45,857.27

3. Total  (Add Lines 1  and 2)

4. Total Expenses for the year:

$61,547.52

$53,975.72

5. Balance at the end of the year. (Subtract Line 4 from Line 3) $7,571.80

6. Of the Balance on Line 5, how much is earned Interest from the bank? $0.00

7. Please list where the subsection funds are kept. (Types of accounts, name and branch of bank(s), 
acCount number(s), cash, etc.) Remember to protect your bank account numbers! Do not 
transmit this form electronically with account numbers attached.

Key Bank, Springfield  Mohawk Branch, Basic Business  Checking  #379681075477



Signed

Certification: I, the undersigned, Secretary/Treasurer  of the  Cascade To Coast Subsection 
hereby certify that the foregoing is a correct statement of cash receipts and disbursements for the 
calendar year listed above.

Print Form

Jamie Porter, C2C Treasurer

Please Print Signed Name



American 9Vater Works Association

PacificNorthwest Section

SUBSECTION PROFIT/LOSS STATEMENT AS OF: December 31, 2016

Subsection Name: Cascade to Coast

INCOME:

Interest $0. 00

Receivables $45,464.55

Miscellaneous $392 72

TOTAL INCOME: $45, 857.27

EXPENSES:

Accounting Fees $1,432. 63

Committee $159.00

Conference/Meetings $51, 331. 11

Equipment $0. 00

Miscellaneous $856. 98

Officer  Compensation $0 00

Postage $196.00

Printing $0. 00

Prizes & Awards $0 00

Telephone $0. 00

Travel $0. 00

TOTAL EffPENSES: $53, 975. 72



Print Form



ed) amie Porter

Certification

I declare that I have no knowledge, as of the date set forth below, of any 
relationships, positions, or circumstances in which I am involved that could be 
deemed a Conflict of Interest under the Conflict of Interest Policy of the Pacific 
Northwest Section of the American Water Works Association as currently in effect 
except as follows:

I hereby certify that the information set forth above is true  and complete to the 
best of my knowledge. I also certify that I have reviewed, and I agree to abide by, the 
Pacific Northwest Section of the American Water Works Association's Conflict of 
Interest Policy, as currently in effect and as  it may  be amended from time to time.

Signature
Date: January 20, 2017

Name (prin



Cascade To  Coast Subsection

Committee  or Subsection   

Title Treasurer

SF: adminpol/Conflict of interest



American 9Vater Works Association

PacificNorthwest Section

PNWS- AWWA ANNUAL SUBSECTION 
ALLOTMENT

Date: January 20, 2017

To: Kyle Kihs
Executive Director PNWS-AWWA

E-Mail: kkihs@pnws-awwa.org

Subsection: Cascade  To Coast

The Subsection has evaluated the options available to us and made 
the following selection regarding the annual allotment.

If your subsection does not need the allotment this year, you need 
not respond.

NOTE: You must respond by February I ’st of each year ro be eligible to 
receive an allotment. If you do not respond by the deadline Ii5ted 
above, your Subsection will not receive an allotment. You must also 
have completed and submitted your subsection annual report; 
including the Profit & Loss Statement and Signature Card from 
your subsection's financial instirurion to the PNWS-AWWA 
Executive Director.

mailto:kkihs@pnws-awwa.org


Yes, the Subsection requests the allotment.

Print Form



AWWA and the Section 

 
Reasons an Affiliation Agreement is needed: 
 

 Protect  the  Associations’  intellectual  property  including  logos,  emblems,  names,  free 
publications and other proprietary material.  In this litigious society if you don’t protect your 
brands you can lose them.  An example, Bayer aspirin did not protect the name aspirin and it 
is now used worldwide by many companies. 

 By having  this agreement  the Association can continue  to  indemnify all eligible persons of 
the  section,  such  as  directors  and  officers  with  liability  insurance  as  cost  effectively  as 
possible. 

 The Associations’ not‐for‐profit status  is critical  to our organization surviving.   As such  the 
need was  there  to  ensure  that  everyone  understood  that  all  activities  conducted  by  the 
Sections must meet with AWWA’s stated mission of uniting the water community to protect 
public health and to provide safe and sufficient water for all.  Through collective leadership, 
AWWA  advances  technology,  education,  science, management,  and  government  policies.  
Anything outside of this mission is not allowed. 

 
Section Penalties for Affiliation Agreement Violations: 
 

1. If the Section violates this agreement to Association may start a disciplinary proceeding that 
could include financial penalties or ultimately dissolution of the Section. 

 
I understand the importance of the American Water Works Associations’ Affiliation Agreement and 
why  it was needed.   Furthermore,  I understand that by violating this agreement  I place the Pacific 
Northwest Section in jeopardy of financial penalties or possible dissolution.  If I have any questions or 
concerns  regarding  my  Committee  or  Subsection  activities  I  will  contact  the  Section  office  for 
clarification. 
 
                           
Name 
 
                           
Title 
 
                           
Committee or Subsection 
 
                           
Date 
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